
A Look Back at Our Annual General Meeting of 8 April 2025 

On April 8, our Annual General Meeting was held at the Centre St-Pierre and in hybrid mode via 

Zoom. We warmly thank the many members who attended in person and online. The President 

opened the meeting by emphasizing the importance of collective commitment and praised the 

exceptional work of volunteers and staff. 

We were honored to welcome our national director, Ms. Sylvie Rocheleau, as well as former 

branch presidents. Special mention was made of our partners, including Tours Chanteclerc, 

which presented its travel offerings. 

The AGM adopted the agenda, the minutes of the 2024 AGM, the financial statements, the 2025 

budget, and a resolution to appoint a retired accountant. The committee presentations highlighted 

their essential contribution to the life of the branch. 

The president called for volunteers to help prepare for our branch’s 60th anniversary in 2026. He 

also stressed our efforts in advocacy, communications, and member activities. Highlights of the 

year included a quarterly newsletter, popular conferences, and our participation in partnership 

campaigns. 

We sincerely thank everyone involved. Together, let's help our branch improve the standards of 

services to our members. 


